**TO**: Specifically Addressed to Each County Board of Supervisors (BOS)

FROM: Ronald F. Owens Jr., Retired Information Officer 2 (IO2), California Department

of Public Health (CDPH) < ronald@muzzledtruth.com >, 916-701-3146

**SUBJECT**: "[COVID-19] *Vaccines Are Killing People...*," At Alarming Rate

**DATE:** Week of December 9, 2024

Hello. I emailed Sacramento County Board of Supervisors (<u>source 1</u>) on July 23, 2024, and informed California's fifty-seven other Board of Supervisors (<u>source 2</u>) six days later, that "'[COVID-19] *Vaccines Are Killing People*," (<u>source 3</u>).

The purpose of this document is to update what has happened since then, and report COVID-19 "vaccines are killing people..." at an alarming rate.

According to <u>VAERSAware.com</u> lead investigator **Julie Threet** —who is COVID-19 vaccine injured (<u>source 4</u>) —as of November 29, 2024, there were 442 adverse events filed for Californians vaccinated on or after August 1, 2024.

**Threet** reports one woman (<u>source 5A</u>) and one man (<u>source 5B</u>) died. Four had their lives threatened, four are permanently disabled and there's one birth defect. Eleven people were hospitalized, 51 were taken to an emergency room and 85 required an office visit to a doctor. Again, I reiterate, this is what has happened just in California since August.

Of the more than 6.1 million reports filed in the Vaccine Adverse Event Reporting System (VAERS), there have been 36,068 COVID-19 vaccine deaths, through October 25, 2024 (source 6).

However, this 1.6 million adverse events filed and more than 36,000 COVID-19 vaccine deaths reported is a conservative estimate. According to **Robert F. Kennedy Jr.**, Founder, Chairman of the Board, and Chief Legal Counsel for Children's Health Defense (CHD), VAERS "captures fewer than one percent of vaccine entries." **Kennedy**, who is currently on leave from CHD because President-elect **Donald Trump** nominated him to lead the Department of Health and Human Services, also revealed to an audience (source 7) gathered at Calvary Chapel San Jose on June 19, 2021, that 150,000 reports disappeared from VAERS. Who knows how many thousands of reports have disappeared since then.

State governmental officials throughout the United States are now acknowledging the harm COVID-19 vaccines have caused its residents. As you were informed in July, the states of **Kansas** (source 8) and **Texas** (source 9) sued Pfizer for knowing and concealing that COVID-19 vaccine causes myocarditis, pericarditis, failed pregnancies and deaths. Since then, **Florida** State Surgeon General Dr. **Joseph Ladapo** advised against patients over 65-years-old from using

mRNA COVID-19 vaccines (<u>source 10</u>), he said on September 12, 2024. <u>Idaho's</u> Southwest District Health (SWDH) moved on October 22, 2024 "that SWDH no longer provides or administers the COVID vaccine," (<u>source 11</u>).

SWDH physician representative Dr. John Tribble, Michigan cellular and molecular biologist Dr. Christina Parks; Idaho pathologist Dr. Ryan Cole; Texas cardiologist Dr. Peter McCullough; Florida obstetrician-gynecologist/maternal fetal medicine specialist Dr. James Thorp; Texas pharmacologist Dr. David Wiseman; and Washington state pediatrician Dr. Renata Moon made persuasive presentations to the seven-member board. I implore you to ignore google, which falsely and maliciously maligns these highly accomplished SME's as "conspiracy theorists." I invite you to objectively listen to their presentations (source 12). Here's the time stamp: Dr. Tribble (1:54:34); Dr. Parks (2:05:02); Dr. Cole (2:10:35); Dr. McCullough (2:27:23); Dr. Thorp (2:32:27); Dr. Wiseman (2:39:29) and Dr. Moon (2:57:00).

These seven SME's are not alone. Over 17,000 physicians and scientists have called for COVID shots to be pulled off the market (source 13), according to Americans for Health Freedom (AHF). Retiring Sacramento County Board of Supervisor Sue Frost is the only California elected official on record who called for COVID shots to be discontinued, according AHF, founded by Dr. Mary Talley Bowden. (Note Supervisor Frost's August 6, 2024 "I support stopping the vaccine" statement [source 14]). I hope in this late hour more of you will stand with Supervisor Frost—today.

Since, according to **Kennedy**, VAERS "captures fewer than one percent of vaccine entries," **Threet** said we can "add a couple zeros" to the 36,068 COVID-19 vaccine deaths.

Many Californians, many Americans and indeed many people around the world are suffering from facial paralysis, miscarriages, turbo cancers, heart attacks, heart inflammations, seizures, strokes and sudden deaths. To complicate matters, this issue is unreported. If you learned that any other consumer product injured and killed this many people, wouldn't you demand that that product be removed from the market?

Again, I urgently remind you of California Health & Safety Code (H&SC) 101025. That H&SC states, "The board of supervisors of each county shall take measures as may be necessary to preserve and protect the public health."

Given the fact that "[COVID-19] *vaccines are killing people*..." at an alarming rate, I strongly urge you to stop promoting, administering and distributing COVID-19 vaccine "*to preserve and protect the public health*." The lives of your county residents—particularly newborns, infants, toddlers and children, according to pediatrician Dr. **Moon**—depend on it.

Please include this document as part of the County public record, emailed to California's 296 county elected Board of Supervisors and 62 administratively appointed (358 total recipients) local officials. I am also copying and blind copying residents of some counties.

## -SOURCES-

- **Source 1**: 7/23 Sacramento County COVID-19 Vaccine Shot Warning, <a href="https://muzzledtruth.com/wp-content/uploads/2024/08/Sacramento-County-COVID-19-Vaccine-Warning.pdf">https://muzzledtruth.com/wp-content/uploads/2024/08/Sacramento-County-COVID-19-Vaccine-Warning.pdf</a>;
- **Source 2**: 7/29 CA's 57 Other Boards of Supervisors COVID-19 Shot Warning, <a href="https://muzzledtruth.com/wp-content/uploads/2024/08/729-COVID-19-CA-Shot-Warning.pdf">https://muzzledtruth.com/wp-content/uploads/2024/08/729-COVID-19-CA-Shot-Warning.pdf</a>;
- **Source 3**: "[COVID-19] *Vaccines Are Killing People...*," United States Department of Health and Human Services Secretary **Xavier Becerra** said during White House "Convening on Equity Summit," on April 14, 2022, scroll to 45:50 mark on YouTube video <a href="https://youtu.be/">https://youtu.be/</a> <a href="https://youtu.be/">VhHn06REHM</a>>;
- **Source 4**: Butte County resident **Julie Threet's** Vaccine Adverse Events Reporting System (VAERS) Aware report, < <a href="https://medalerts.org/vaersdb/findfield.php?">https://medalerts.org/vaersdb/findfield.php?</a> **IDNUMBER=2302355>**;
- Source 5: <u>VAERSAware.com</u>, Two people died from COVID-19 vaccine since July, 2024, female (VAERS ID 2794108) <u>5A</u> <<u>https://medalerts.org/vaersdb/findfield.php?</u>
  <u>IDNUMBER=2794108</u>> and male (VAERS ID 2787430) <u>5B</u> <<u>https://medalerts.org/vaersdb/findfield.php?IDNUMBER=2787430</u>>
- **Source 7**: **Robert F. Kennedy Jr.** Calvary Chapel San Jose remark, courtesy of VAERSAware.com, June 19, 2021, <a href="https://x.com/muzzledtruth1/status/1863809286855696525?s=46">https://x.com/muzzledtruth1/status/1863809286855696525?s=46</a>
- **Source 8**: Kansas v. Pfizer, < <a href="https://ag.ks.gov/docs/default-source/documents/2024-06-15-pfizer-complaint-(002).pdf?sfvrsn=eb8bbe1a\_8">https://ag.ks.gov/docs/default-source/documents/2024-06-15-pfizer-complaint-(002).pdf?sfvrsn=eb8bbe1a\_8</a>;
- **Source 9**: Texas v. Pfizer, < <a href="https://www.texasattorneygeneral.gov/sites/default/files/images/press/Pfizer%20Vaccine%20Petition%20Filed.pdf">https://www.texasattorneygeneral.gov/sites/default/files/images/press/Pfizer%20Vaccine%20Petition%20Filed.pdf</a>;
- **Source 10**: Updated Guidance for COVID-19 Boosters for the Fall and Winter 2024–2025 Season, Florida Department of Health, September 12, 2024, <a href="https://www.floridahealth.gov/newsroom/2024/09/20210912-UpdatedGuidanceCOVID-19.html">https://www.floridahealth.gov/newsroom/2024/09/20210912-UpdatedGuidanceCOVID-19.html</a>;
- **Source 11**: Southwest District Health Board of Health Meeting Minutes, October 22, 2024, <a href="https://swdh.id.gov/wp-content/uploads/2024/11/2024-10-22-BoH-Meeting-Minutes-">https://swdh.id.gov/wp-content/uploads/2024/11/2024-10-22-BoH-Meeting-Minutes-</a>

<u>Signed.pdf</u>> link. Scroll to the bottom of page three. Note "COVID-19 VACCINE AVAILABILITY AT SWDH CLINICS" boldface subhead. There's a two-paragraph summary of what occurred;

**Source 12**: Southwest District Health October 22nd 2024 meeting recording, YouTube video, <a href="https://youtu.be/tkgaaY6CzIc?si=-aTOZQIoKvfyyFVb">https://youtu.be/tkgaaY6CzIc?si=-aTOZQIoKvfyyFVb</a>>;

**Source 13**: Americans for Health Freedom, < <a href="https://www.americansforhealthfreedom.org">https://www.americansforhealthfreedom.org</a>;

**Source 14**: "I support stopping the vaccine," Sac County Supervisor **Sue Frost** said, <a href="https://rumble.com/v5a872k-i-support-stopping-the-vaccine-sac-county-supervisor-sue-frost-said.html">https://rumble.com/v5a872k-i-support-stopping-the-vaccine-sac-county-supervisor-sue-frost-said.html</a>>, August 6, 2024.